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Fryern Infant School 

Ofsted Celebrations!

7th January 2009

Dear Parents,

I am delighted, at last, to be able to share our Ofsted report with you. The inspector, Mrs. Sinclair, visited our school at the end of last term as I am sure you remember. She fully recognised our school’s many strengths which you can see reflected in the very high number of Grade 1 (OUTSTANDING) that we achieved and validated our belief that Fryern Infant’s is one of the best schools in the local area! I am so proud of the staff and children who continued to demonstrate our consistently good work during our inspection when Christmas was put on ‘hold’ but the children’s excitement was not!


As well as identifying the school’s strengths the report also highlights two areas that will enable us to improve further:

· Improve teacher’s questioning, marking and target setting to extend pupil’s learning and thinking, and to help them improve their work and reach their learning targets.

· Develop the role of subject leaders so that they have greater involvement in monitoring standards and pupils’ performance.

We are committed to making our school the best it can be, and I am pleased to say the areas Mrs. Sinclair identified for improvement are ones we already knew about! These areas are in our current School Improvement Plan and staff began working on these areas in September. If you would like to see a copy of our School Improvement Plan please call into the school office. 

Finally, I would like to express my thanks to you as parents. Your extremely positive responses to the questionnaire, and your good wishes during the inspection were very much appreciated. Thank you for your continued support and….. a Happy New Year!

Yours sincerely,


Veronica Stoodley

Headteacher.

[image: image3.wmf]
Spiritual, moral and social development is excellent.





The quality of teaching and learning is consistently good.





The school is a very happy and friendly place where pupils receive exceptional care and thrive within a secure and supportive environment.





Pupils of all abilities and backgrounds achieve well.





Pupils know they are valued and thrive within the very caring ethos of the school.





Pupils are motivated and keen to learn.





Personal development is outstanding, evident in children’s enjoyment of school and their very positive attitudes to learning.





Children feel safe and consider that there is no bullying and fully enjoy school





Breaktimes are extremely harmonious.





Children receive an excellent induction.





The Early Years (Year R) is very well managed.





The headteacher provides strong leadership and has an excellent understanding of the school’s strengths and areas for development.





Pupil progress is tracked systematically ensuring that they get effective support if needed.





Pupils make an excellent contribution to the school community.





The school has excellent links with parents.





The curriculum is well planned, & enriched well through visits and special days. It provides good continuity for pupils’ learning in the mixed-age classes.





Relationships are excellent.








